May 13, 2005
Richard Finnigan
Inland Telephone Company
2112 Black Lake Blvd.  SW
Olympia, WA  98512
Re:
Inland Telephone Company
Docket UT-031822
Dear Mr. Finnigan,
On December 17, 2004, Inland Telephone Company filed with the Commission, in Docket UT-031822, a Request for Extension of Temporary Suspension of Wireline-to-Wireless Number Portability Obligations.

On May 2, 2005, the Commission received a letter requesting withdrawal of this petition.  The Commission finds in the public interest to permit the withdrawal of the petition filing, without prejudice to the Company's right to refile the petition, and closes the above-captioned and docketed matter.

Sincerely,

Carole J. Washburn

Executive Secretary

